

Bishops Lydeard

Church School

Headteacher: Mrs Lisa Harvey Chair of Governors: Mr David Williams

Bishops Lydeard Church School is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people.

'We live life in all its fullness'

Respect

Endurance

Friendship

3rd November 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

Owl and Badger Class trip to the Fleet Air Arm Museum, Wednesday 7th December 2022

On **Wednesday 7th December** Owl and Badger classes will be going on a trip to the Fleet Air Arm Museum. We will be taking part in educational workshops, including building our own balsawood airplanes and exploring the museum. Our focus will be on our topic of 'Whose footsteps do we follow in.' This will include impactful science objectives and a dive into our local area history.

To make the most of our time at the museum we will need all children to be in early **in school uniform** and ready to **leave promptly at 9.00am. They will need packed lunches and waterproof jackets**. We will return to school at approximately **3.15pm** but will keep the school office updated on our progress home.

It is intended that this type of activity will be undertaken on the basis of voluntary contributions towards the cost and we are asking for a contribution of £13.20 per child to cover the cost of the coach, workshops and entry to the museum.

We would also like to inform you of the planned school trips for the remainder of the year.

Autumn Term – Fleet Air Arm Museum Trip Spring Term – Noah's Ark Zoo Farm visiting the school: estimated voluntary contribution of £5.00 Summer Term – NSPCC Visits, First Aid Training, RE visitors: no cost to families

I would be grateful if your contribution could be made via ParentPay **by Thursday 17**th **November** to enable us to make the decision on the viability of the trip taking place. Please note that in line with the Bath and Wells Multi Academy Trust Charging and Remissions Policy, if insufficient voluntary contributions are received and the trip is not financially viable, we regret that the trip may be cancelled and any monies received will be returned. Children whose parents are in receipt of certain 'support' payments may be eligible for further remissions. Please contact the office for more information or speak to the Headteacher in confidence.

By giving consent through your ParentPay account you are agreeing to the following statement:

I have read, fully understood and am satisfied with the details supplied about the above-mentioned activity and agree to my son/daughter taking part in it. I know of no medical reason why he/she should not participate. I am aware that the Trust only provides insurance cover against proven or agreed negligence by the Trust or its employees whether activities are in or out of school, and that I should consider making my own arrangements for personal accident cover for my child.

This trip will be very exciting, informative and interesting for all. If you are DBS checked with the school and would like to help please let Mr Dakin or Mrs Wheeler know.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Dakin and Mrs Wheeler

BATH & WELLS
Multi Academy Trust
'That they may have life, life in all its fullness' John 10:10